
From: Lily Cogdill <LilyCogdill@scstatehouse.gov>
To: Danny Varat <DannyVarat@scstatehouse.gov>

Date: 2/24/2017 2:08:33 PM
Subject: FW: Schedule

Please advise!
 
Lily
 

From: jim king [mailto:jimking71@bellsouth.net] 
 
Sent: Friday, February 24, 2017 10:20 AM
 
To: Lily Cogdill 
Subject: Re: Schedule
 
Lily,Clemson Sertoma Club would like to invite Kevin to speak at one of our meetings In May or June.We meet the 
first and third Tuesday's of each month from 12 to 1 p.m.If he has time I am sure we could give him a tour of our 
camp..thanks in advance ,Jimmy
 

Sent from my iPad

On Feb 24, 2017, at 10:07 AM, Lily Cogdill <LilyCogdill@scstatehouse.gov> wrote:

 
 
 
Lily Cogdill
Director of Administration
Office of Leiutenant Governor
P.O. Box 142
Columbia, S.C. 29201
Ph. 803.737.2079
lilycogdill@scstatehouse.gov
 

mailto:Lily%20Cogdill%20%3CLilyCogdill@scstatehouse.gov%3E
mailto:DannyVarat@scstatehouse.gov
mailto:LilyCogdill@scstatehouse.gov
mailto:lilycogdill@scstatehouse.gov

